WRENINGHAM SKILDISTRICT

No. 45 February/March 1989 Edition
A bi-monthly newsletter produced by the Village
Hall Committee

CHAIRMAN'S MESSAGE

7 January 1989

A very Happy New Year to you all! Christmas seemed to come and go very fast - the Village Hall buzzing with activities practically every night up to the end of the year. The School's Nativity performance was a delight, as was their Carol Concert in the School for the OAPs!! Our thanks are due to all who provided a wonderful array of prizes for the Prize Bingo, which raised £200 for Village Hall funds. It was a splendid night with some 140 people attending, and the Church Carol singers paid us a welcome visit, as did the Young Farmers at the Cash Bingo two nights earlier. The Children's party, given by the Management Committee, saw some 50 youngsters take part, and Sara did a splendid job organising it, and several "mums" gave welcome help on the day and provided some delicious food which all disappeared! The Youth Club Concert proved a great success and was enjoyed by a large audience, as was the Christmas Country Club. The Christmas Whist Drive went down well, and the Social Club Party and New Year's Eve Party proved very enjoyable and successful. The Christmas Music Concert organised by Mike Butcher was excellent, but not as well attended as had been hoped. During this concert, a presentation was made to Pat Marshall - a rose bowl - in appreciation of the many years' service she has given to the community and the Village Hall. She will be sadly missed, but we wish her and her family well in their new home in Cumbria.

On to a successful 1989 - come and support us!

Pip Wilkinson

The Village Hall Management Committee officers for 1988/89 are:

Chairman

Pip., Wilkinson, Fun: 8212

Secretary

Sara Wilkinson, Mulbarton 78117

Treasurer

Daphne Goodrum, Fun: 798

Booking Secretary

Andreé Handford, Fun: 8182



The Social Club were pleased to invite villagers to join them at their Christmas party, we hope that you enjoyed the mix of games and dancing. If you are interested in joining the social club, and I'hope that you are, subs are due for 1989 and are only £1.00 per person payable to long Wittich. The social club bar is open most Thursday and Friday evenings and we would be pleased to see all members of the village from time to time.

The Pool Tournament was won by David Harper who will keep the 'Hart Trophy' for the year. Next year we hope to award the trophy for a different activity.

David Coleman has now finished as bar steward and I would like to thank him for the time and work he put into this job. Laurie Culver has been engaged as Bar Steward so all those who used to see him at the White Horse will now be able to chat to him over the Social Club bar.

The Social Club Annual Meeting is on Wed. 1st March at 8 p.m. in the village hall.

Village life

In the absence of a Parish Council report I would like to congratulate Mr Dennis Nudd on being appointed onto the Council to fill the vacancy left by Pat Marshall.

FUNDRAISERS!

Christmas Concert organised by Mike Butcher in aid of the Village Hall funds made £40.00.

The ladies of the Wednesday "coffee shop" raised £23 for school funds with their refreshments after the Wreningham First School Christmas Concert. Thank you to all who baked, brewed and washed up.

I OAN BOND Draw 1st January 1989. This infact took place at the Social Club party and the winners were:

4 Mr D Nudd 138 Mr G Bunn, Wymondham 204 Mrs May Collins Great

THE FRIENDS OF WRENINGHAM FIRST SCHOOL are holding a Jumble Sale on Saturday 11th March at 2 p.m. in Wreningham village hall. This will include childrens 75/25 sale, bric-a-brac, toys and books and a cake stall.

Tea and biscuits will be available.

If anyone has any jumble could you please bring this to the hall in the morning or if you would like it collected please telephone Mrs Lynette Howlett Fun: 388 or Mrs Daphne Well fun: 297 during the week commencing Mon. 6th March.





The Mardle owes a great deal to Pat Marshall for all the time and effort she put into it in the past. I am sure that you will all wish to join with me in thanking her for all her help and wishing her every happiness in her new home.

Editor.

John and Pat Marshall and family offer a warm welcome to any of their friends who are passing by en route for anywhere at their new home in Combran.

> High Birkrigg Park. Halfpenny, Stainton, Nr. Kendal. Cumbria LAS ODY

Bouquets

Telephone 0448 61047



It is situated in a narrow loop road off the A65 approximately two miles It is situated in a narrow loop road off the A6 north of the M6 and four miles south of Kendal.

I would like to thank all the Mardle distributors for their work in 1988, we try to see that they are through your door by the 1st of the month and sometimes this is a hard task, depending on the workload of the printers, but the distributors do their best.

Editor.

REGULARS

I think many organisations would want to thank Maureen and Ruby for the delivery of notices that they make with the Mercury. This is often the best way of keeping you all informed so please take time to read them.

COUNTRY CLUB:

11th February

Phil Shannon Country Band

11th March

Jonny Marks and Rhinestone Irio

This could well be a sell out so get your tickets in advance by attending the Feb. meeting or telephoning Andreé on Fun: 8182



ADVANCE NOTICE

EAST COAST which is a live group playing mostly 1960's music will be at Wreningham Village Hall on Sat. 15th April. Tickets will be available from Christine Minns Fun: 8123 soon at a price of £2.50.



INDOOR CAR BOOL SALE:

last spring we organised a very successful Indoor car boot sale. if any clubs, organisations or charity workers, or local people would be interested in one this year contact Christine Minns, Fun: 8123 and we will see if we can get something organised.





WOMANS INSTITUTE

Did you know that there is a local W.L. group?

They meet at Ashwellthorpe Village Hall on the second luesday of every month at 7.30 p.m.

The 1989 programme is very varied, why not come along on the 14th February and hear Mrs B Fielden talk of her "Experience of Stage Work".

The W.l. is open to women of all ages. If you would like any information give Daphne a ring on Fun: 798 (daytime).

Welcome

TELL ME MORE.

WRENASH HAPPY CIRCLE is a club open to the over 55 yrs. They meet at Ashwelthorpe Village Hall on the first and third Thursday of each month 2 p.m. - 4.15 p.m. approx. For social afternoon with games and tea. Transport from Spratts Coaches depot at 1.45 p.m.

New members would be welcome so go along and see what they get up to.

COME WITH US

ASHWREN DRAMA GROUP are very short of actors for their next production and would welcome anybody interested in joining the group at their meeting on Mon. 13th March at Shirley Moss's, 2 Greenwood Close, Ashwelthorpe at 8 p.m. Why not come along and meet the group.





Dates for the Diary

| Sat. | 11th February | B.00 p.m. | Country Club |
|------|---------------|-----------|--------------|
| Mon. | 13th " | 8.00 p.m. | Bingo |
| Mon. | 20th " | 8.00 p.m. | Whist Drive |
| Mon. | 27th " | 8.00 p.m. | Bingo |
| Sat. | 11th March | 2.00 p.m. | Jumble Sale |
| Sat. | 11th " | 8.00 p.m. | Country Club |
| Mon. | 13th " | 8.00 p.m. | Bango |
| Mon. | 20th " | 8.00 p.m. | Whist Drive |
| Mon. | 27th " | 8.00 p.m. | Bingo |
| Sat. | 15th April | 8.00 p.m. | 601 Dance |